
Public Safety Commission  

July 23, 2015 
 

 

Members present: Ed Meir, Bob Smith, Jeff Lofton, Lt. Willis, and Andrew Fields 

 

All other members excused. 

 

Notes: 

 

• The committee discussed the shooting on 1120 Addison and recommended when the 

investigation is complete, Chief Ihler should give a public statement or send out a 

message to let residents know what is going on.  There is a lot of fear throughout the 

neighborhood and unanswered questions. 

• The committee recommends that the cross walks be remarked before school starts for 

pedestrian safety. 

• There needs to be more participation at the neighborhood watch meeting.  The meeting 

is held the first Wednesday at 6:30 pm at the city hall. 

• The committee discussed the need for additional yield/ or stop signs off Ashbrook and 

other adjoining streets for safety to reduce accidents. A new stop sign has been added 

at the intersection of Nectar and Cobourg Lands. 

• Lt. Williss stated, there are some scheduled protests scheduled for the weekend of 

August 8
th

-9
th  

 in the remembrance of Michael Brown.  Although there protests are 

expected to be peaceful, the BN police department has a plan in place in the event the 

protest become violent. 


